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DEAN RANDOLPH RESIGNS
Dean of Students
Spottiswoode Randolph
called to his office
Thursday morning mem
bers of the student
board and student coun
selors to announce that
he would resign. He
read his notice of resig
nation adressed to Pres
ident Rantoul and then
spoke briefly: " I can
no longer work in an
administration that is
treating students the
way it has and that
is treating the faculty
the way it has. I have
been asked by students
if there was any infor
mation I could give whi
ch would help them i n
there cause. I f there
was some sort of sweep
ing Information I could

give, I would be terri
bly tempted to, but in
all honesty, the kinds
of bits of information
that I have accumulated
since I've been Dean of
Students here, are
really just a series of
half-truths and occas
ionally deliberate un
truths, procrastination
and misstatements.
But the information I
have come across through
this office, has come
through my service on
yarious committees and
it is against my very
nature bosay something
one day and mean that ,
I will keep it confiden
tial, and then turn
around, even to serve
something 1 am vitally
concerned with the next

day , and reveal it.
" I feel there is prec
ious little, given the
present structure here
at school, that can alt
er the situation revolv
ing about Harry Beckwith.
As long as the Presi
dent has the final say,
the final veto over
everything, there is very
little the faculty or
the students will be
able to do, unless it is
satisfactory to the
President. This has been
the historic structure
of education for a long
time, but simply bec
ause something has
hi st ori ca ll y been tr ue,
I don't think i t should
necessarily continue
on forever.

up the experiences I've
had here at RISD, I
simply find that the
system itself is no
longer satisfactory for
this time and age. Ten
years ago the Dean of
Students was a viable
office . But students
can no longer be treated
as children. If you
tried, as I have tried
quite hard, to be a
student advocate and at
the same time be loy
al to the institution,
you find that you have
a foot in each camp aod
you split right up the
middle.
That i s one reason
why I am resigning;
the other reason i n per
haps more imedi ate ar\h
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Confrontation 3
The President's Statement
STATEMENT REGARDING THE
SITUATION OF ASSISTANT
PROFESSOR H ENRY L.P.
BECKWITH, JR.
In order that everyone
may understand the history
behind the school's term
ination of Mr. Beckwith's
employment at the School
of Design as of June 30,
1973, I am g oing to re
count the things that hap
pened leading up to this
conclusion:
% •

1) Towards the end of
1971, the Cormrittee on
Faculty Appointment dis
cussed Mr. Beckwith's con
tract and did not arrive
at a definite conclusion.
Shortly thereafter, more
than fifty (50) students
presented petitions for
his retention, and the
Committee, taking this
viewpoint of the students
into consideration as
one factor in their dec
ision, decided to retain
Mr. Beckwith for one ad
ditional year beyond his
three-year contract in
order to give the Graphic
Design Department more of

an opportunity to evalu
ate his performance as a
teacher in typography
during the year T972-73.
The one-year contract was
as an adjunct assistant
professor.
2) During the fall of
1972, Professor Beckwith
was aided and helped by
other faculty members in
order to give him every
chance to improve his per
formance as a teacher of
typography. He prepared
a new course syllabus;
this was discussed by the
department, and became
the agreed format for the
course in typography.

recommended by the divi
sion chairman, as an as
sistant professor.on full
status was not appropri
ate. Their decision was
to be between a three-year
contract on full status
or termination. Profes
sor Beckwith informed the
committee in writing that
he would not accept a oneyear contract.

4) In March 1973, Prof
essor Sgouros, as divis
ion chairman, appeared
before the Committee on
Faculty Appointments with
a recommendation not to
renew Professor Beckwith's
contract. This was sup
ported by all the faculty
in the Graphic Design De
3) In December, 1972,
partment. The decision
the Committee on Faculty
of the Committee was to
Appointments again re
recommend non-renewal
viewed the status of his
of Professor Beckwith's
continuing employment,
contract.
and listened to the recProfessor Malcolm Grears
omnendation by the divi
who
is a member of the
sion chairman, which was
Committee
on Faculty Ap
that he needed more time
pointments,
as well as a
to evaluate Professor
member
of
the
Graphic De
Beckwith's work. The Com
sign
Department,
disqualmittee felt that the one(continued
on
pg.3)
year contract, July 1,
1973-June 30, 1974, as

On Monday, A p r i l 2 3 r d ,
Harry B e c k w i t h was f i r e d .
President Rantoul, Dean
Szosz and Divison Chair
man Sgouros circulated
through the halls
of Market Building that
afternoon, reading a pre
pared statement to each
of the three graphics
classes. A more detailed
statement appears in this
issue. There was some
feedback from the graphics
students following the
announcement, but the
general response was that
of suprise and futility.
Concerned students
called a meeting for
Wednesday, and in just
a few hours on Tuesday,
647 signatures were
put to a petition, de
manding that Harry be
given a new contract
in printmaking, illus
tration or graphics, and
a vote of no confidence
in President Rantoul and
his handling of the
matter.
Students met in Mem
orial Hall, Wednesday
morning and then moved
up the hill to WoodsGerry. About 35 stu
dents in all confronted
President Rantoul in his
(continued on pg.2)

Student
Board
The Student Board met
this week with President
Rantoul, Deans Szosz,
Randolph, and Davies in
the first of an ongoing
Program of monthly meet
ings to strengthen stu
dent-administration
relations.
The Student Board read
a proposal they had drawn
up the night before stat
ing that student opinion
forced them to make a
stand in regards to
Harry Beckwith. The
printmaking department
had expressed a desire
to have Harry in tleir
program, and the board
proposed to pay for his
salary out of student
funds. Merlin Szosz ob
jected vehemently, stat
ing that the problem of
the Beckwith matter was
that various factions
were taking upon them
selves to solve the
problem in different
ways. That what was most
important was for all
groups to try and reach a
solution in a unified
way. A debate followed
but it reached few com
promises.
The m atter
will be continued at a
second meeting next
week.
The board also read i
recommendation formulated
last week that two stu
dent representatives be
elected to the faculty
appointment committee.
The proposal was sup
ported by all present
at the meeting. It
will be put to a vote at
the next faculty meeting,
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Confrontation 3

The Rhode Island State
Council on the Art
The Rhode Island State
Council on the Arts
announced this week the
recipients of its first
annual grants-in-aid
to individual artists.
One of the five winners
was RISD1s own James
Baker, a member of the
painting faculty. He
intends to use his grant
to provide materials,
studio space and time to
paint intensively next
year. The nominator
was Richard Merkin,
also a RISD painting
instructor, and the judge
was Michael Mazur.
Barnet Fain, Chairman
of the Council, under
whose leadership this
/grUnt program was created,
commented, "Too often
arts councils as an arm
of government conceive
the arts solely as arts
institutions, rather than
remembering that art is
the product of creative
individuals, and that
artisitic process must
be encouraged through
support of individual ar
tists. themselves."

(continued from pg.l)

office; the petiton was
read, and Rantoul was
asked to clarify his par
ticular reasons for the
termination.
The president reiter
ated his position, adding
that it was the most dif
ficult decision he's had
to make in his years at
RISD. He said that after
Harry's appeal, the fac
ulty appointment commit
tee did not reverse it's
decision, but that the
notic he received from
them was that they
"rescinded" their ear
lier decision. And that
he regarded that as no
tice of no recommenda
tion, thus he felt he was
not vetoing their opin
ion.
"I am w illing to back
this decision with my
job. I feel the matter
should be taken to the
trustees and if they

Designer index
The Architecture Depart
ment is conducting a
course, whose intent is
to gather and catalog in
formation on the services
and materials a student
might require for a stu
dio class. The book,
available to all students,
will include details re
lating to location, ser
vice or materials, cost
of service, student dis
counts, if any, and so
licited opinions of those
values. It is VITAL for
the success of this pro
ject that we get outside
information and comments
from the RISD STUDENTS

who have had experiences
with the various services
GOOD o r BAD. The fields
being covered include;
Photography, Wood Prod
ucts, Plastics, Textiles,
Electronics, Paper,
Glass, Printing, Draft- .
ing, Graphic Arts, Metals,
Rentals, Junk Yards, Furn
iture, Hardwares, Ceram
ics, Scientific Supplies,
Rubber Products, Modet
Making Materials, Audio
Equipment, and Electric
Lighting Products.
PLEASE LEAVE COMMENTS IN
BOX LOCATED IN THE MAIL
ROOM A REA , or box 656

DESIGN RESOURCE INDEX
SERVICE
COMPANY
COMMENTS

feel I have made the
wrong decision I will
forfeit my position and
my job. The job means
a great deal to me, but
I'm not going to hold it
if the decision I've made
is considered wrong."
A clarification of the
specific reasons for the
decision to terminate was
demanded. A long debate
ensued, running in cir
cles which always re
turned to the same q ues
tion: " What is the par
ticular competency that
Harry lacks?" Rantoul
answered, "We're not here
to sling stones. We're
not going to make public
the technical and artis
tic deficiencies that
Harry has." Later, a
student made it clear
that "We are not asking
here that the reasons for
termination be subject
to our opinion. We
merely want to see the
reasons," was the
answer. "We have made
a value judgement that
Beckwith is not teach
ing typography the way
it should be taught."
"Well what is the
reason, how does his pro
gram differ from the
way it should be taught?"
"We are not going to
divulge that."

"When people step too

far," said Ruth Dealy,
a graduate painter,"when
they make use of their
power without consulting
the base on which their
position rest, they jepardize the whole system.
"If the matters which
shape the identity of
this school are continu
ously handled in this
same manner, the fabric
of the school will con
tinue to rip apart until
you will have only the
remaining shreds in your
hands.
"We are the school . If
you will listen to your
school, if you will lis
ten to your students, to
your faculty and to your
faculty appointment
committee who include
your division chairmen;
then will you be ful
filling your job as a
responsive leader who
will in turn be listened
to."
The sit-in continued
through the afternoon
with debates circling
around the same stale
mates. As this is writ
ten Wednesday night
there are plans to
return in the morning
and hopes for a resolu
tion to the yet unans
wered.

President's Statement
(continued from pg.l)

ified himself from attend
ance at this meeting. He
did this because he felt
that he should not be in
a position to vote on the
contract of another member
of the department in which
he served. A similarly
ranked teacher in another
department of the Design
Division was appointed
temporarily to take his
place.
5) The procedure in all
cases of renewal or non
renewal of faculty con*
tracts is that the Com
mittee on Faculty Appoint
ments makes a recommenda
tion to the Dean of the
College, and he in turn
agrees or disagrees with
that recommendation and
passes it on to me as
President, and I either
agree or disagree, and
so inform the faculty mem
ber in question. In this
case, the recommendation
for termination received
the approval of all con
cerned under the proced
ures outlined above.
The action of the Com
mittee was approved by
the Dean of the College
and by myself. I then
wrote a letter to Profes
sor Beckwith advising him
of the decision by the
school not to renew his

6) The appeal hearing
was held and Faculty Com
mittee on Appointment vot
ed to rescind its previous
vote. I spent the next
ten days in close consulta
tion with Associate Dean
Szosz and members of the
faculty, exploring all al
ternatives to non-renewal
of Mr. Beckwith's contract,
Reluctantly, I concluded
that there was no suitable
alternative and decided
on termination.

Summary:
The issue underlying
this decision concerns
Professor Beckwith's
ability to teach his
students, those things
they must learn about
typography. It is the
professional opinion
of all the other members
of the Graphics Design
Department that the per
formance of Professor
Beckwith does not meas
ure up to our standards.
While they and the divis
ion chairman, and those
of us in the administra
tion all recognize the
contribution of Profes
sor Beckwith in inter
esting students, in work

contract, and also offered

ing closely with stu
dents, and 1n adopting

with

our-

him an Opportunity to meet
the

Commlttee

on

Fac

ulty Appointments in the

event that the decision
of all those concerned
was for termination. Pro
fessor Beckwith also
stated that he wished this
to be done as soon as pos
sible, and while the
school was in session.
A meeting was scheduled
for 1:30 p.m. on March
27, 1973. Professor Beck
with' stated in writing
that he was unable to ap
pear before the specially
convened meeting of the
Committee on Faculty Ap
pointments due to temp
orary illness, and due
to a lack of time to pre
pare his case.
The Dean of the College
wrote Professor Beckwith
that he was to be absent
from April 4 through April
23 and that he would be
unable to convene the Com
mittee on Faculty Appoint
ments personally, but
that the Associate Dean
Merlin Szosz would do so
in his absence.

a helpful stance, it is
decision

fessor

t: h at P r o 

Beckwfth has not

performed his assigned
task of teaching typog
raphy as well as we
wish it performed.

The difficult part
of this whole problem
relates to the fact that
present students can
not realize what they
haven't learned until
after graduation. Com
plete preparation for a
career in Graphics De
sign is the heavy respon
sibility of RISD to it's
students, and therefore,
reluctantly, after very
careful consideration
by Faculty and Adminis
tration we have made
our decision not to
offer Professor Beckwith
a new contract for the
next school year.
Sincerely,
Talbot Rantoul
President

Another Resignation
Juan Evereteze is a
senior in architecture,
head of the Tae Kwon Do
clubj one of the tzoo stu
dent members of the board
of trustees, and has
served on the student
board since the fall.

I am re signing from the
RISD Student Board in pro
test of its inability to
take its place as a re
spected and strong organ
of student opinion. I
have worked hard with
the board to represent
to the administration
the student's political
ideas as we understood
them, and to get infor
mation from the adminis
tration about how the
school is run with which
to inform the students.
These attempts were
based on my belief that
the board had to be act
ively involved repre
senting the students as
an equal part of the
school in school affairs.
I feel that the board
has failed partly due to
the naivete and indecisiveness of some of its
members. But much more
to blame has been the
neglect and condescen
sion of the adminis
tration. What facts
it has seem fit to
neutral1ze. and at

w o r s t , ma n l p u lat e our
opinions. We have been

treated l i k e c h i l d r e n
and, our most necessary
r o l e , as l ias on b e t w e e n
the students and RISD,
has been denied to us.

Several things have led
me to my conclusions.
The failure of all of
the administration to
give us honest answers
to our questions about
Harry Beckwith's case
showed its disrespect
for our function. The
administration's sabo
tage of COLAB funds set
back student planning
of COLAB for three weeks.
The administration's
failure to consult with
or inform the Student
Board about the RISD
Tap is an exploitation
of the students who pay
for the entire cost of
the bar. This weakens
the Board, whose sole
power is in management
of SAO funds.
I have named the Board
members and administra
tion as the direct
cause of the board's weak
ness. Just as much to
blame is the faculty,
which has repeatedly
asked for student-fac
ulty cooperation, but
has not come through on
any specific issue. Fi
nally, the students, who
have most to give to
and get from a strong
Board, have failed to
use it. There is an
attitude of paranoia
or guilt vihlch runs
through

the

vjVaoA e

schooA

thot maKes real action

v«ry di f fi c ul t .
For

the present,

the

Board's only real power
i s t o h a n d l e SAO f u n d s .
I hope that i t w i l l suc
ceed in gaining the
power t o represent t h e

students, which it is in
tended to have.
Juan Evereteze

She Needs Your Help

BAR-ZAP
The community of Barrington(where COLAB is
to take place) asks for
cooperation in cleaning
up our own area during
the campaign called
BAR-ZAP this Saturday.
In spirit with this
event of community co
operation, Dean Randolph
has arranged a bus for
the farm, Saturday, at
9 a.m. and there will
be free box lunches and
beer for the first 30
volunteers to appear and
sign up in the SAO.
Please come and help ZAP
the Barrington Estate.

She's only one of the hun
dreds of thousands of small
victims of the war in IndoChina-many of them maimed
or blinded-who look to
UNICEF for help. The
United Nations Children's
Fund is organizing a massive
recovery program for young
sters desperately in need of
better food, shelter and medi
cal care. Your contribution
may be sent to U.S. Commit
tee for UNICEF, 331 East
38th St., New York 10016.

SLIPPING JNTO something MORE,
</"• to/»vFoK.TAIil.£^

KoolC 7

Summer Jobs in Europe
are available now. Any
student applying soon can
get a summer job in Eur
ope for July, August and
September. Jobs avail
able in the following
countries are listed in
the order combining;
availability and number
of jobs; time required
to process permits and
other papers; required
qualifications; and so
cial and other factors.
1)Austria, 2) Switzer
land , 3) Germany,
4) France.
Paying jobs now open
include all kinds of sum
mer resort, hotel, tavern,
and restaurant work.
Students wishing a sum
mer job in Europe may ob
tain an application form,
job listings and descrip
tions and a student hand
book on earning your way
in Europe, by sending
their name, address, edu
cational institution and
$1. (for addressing, post
age and handling) to Sum
mer Placement Officer,
Student Overseas Services,
22 Ave. de la Liberte,
Luxembourg, Europe.

DEAN RANDOLPH RESIGNS
(continued from pg.l)

the more difficult
for me to speak of. This
deals with the, what I
am r eluctant to call,
lies that I have witnes
sed since last fall.
This goes back to the
case of Preston McClanahan and all the things
which did and did not
go on in that particu
lar situation; the blind
ness and mistrust which
is a part of the graphics
Apartment. I watched
the Harry Beckwith case
go from the situation in
which Dean Lay responded
to questions from the
student board by saying
it was none of their bus
iness to where Merlin
Szosz was apparently less
than helpful yesterday
at the sit-in at the pres
ident'^ office. And in
general just extremebendings of the truth.
I really feel that for
the future of education,
in the times that we have
now, for the future of
students as they are con
stituted now, and for the
future of the faculty,
I think the old rule
with the petty tyrant at
the top, backed by the

board of trustees is
simply wo longer viable.
1 think there has to be
a student union, and the
faculty now are recon
sidering unionization,
that is not like a com
pany union, but that is a
democratic unity of the
student voice. I will,
now free of all bonds and
ties, devote my time to
wards the establishment
of student unions in this
school and throughout the
state."

Dear Newspaper,
The following inter
view was made with johnny
d'ziner, d'ziner of this
year's risd diploma, we
met mr d'ziner at his
home and studio on cady
street, a modest closet
with a telephone and a
skylight, we'll begin
the questioning with
kitty Carlisle
kc- thank you bud, now
mr d'ziner...
jdz- please call me
johnny
kc- very well now uh
johnny what exactly
is your d'zine for
the diploma
jdz- well kitty, as you
may remember, my
d'zine was the di
ploma in the sky,
that is the legend
of the diplome to
be skywritn aver
providence,
kc- how many people will
see this legendary
diploma?
jdz- it will be visible
to everybody within
a 475 square mile
area, roughly the
size of metropolitan
providence,
kc- do you think that
anybody will look up?
jdz- i certainly hope so.

In addition to the D'Ziner d'zine the John Benson viil'I be
awarded to each graduate.
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OPINION

M£Tie M nN

"Student opinion eats,"
began the controversial
"grinni ng watchdog" of
Graham College in Topeka.
Dean Bummerwan was here
to open possible links
between R ISD a nd the
Union of Affiliated Re
ligious Colleges of the
Midwest (UARCMW)."You
can quote me on that,
as long as it stays
east of the Mississippi.
I don't give a shit
what you print as long
as it doesn't follow me
back to campus."

We asked him what he
meant by his statement
about student opinion.
He smiled and brushed a
horny hand over his irongrey wiffie. "Well, it
is^ kind of a catchy way
of saying it. Student
opinion eats. By that
I mean it eats away at
its own position. For
example, in our college
whenever the students get
too pushy we just slip in
a few hints about the
student leaders. That
they're power-mad, or

cE<AT:g

martyr conscious. Some
kind of bullshit like
that. It brews for a
while, but when it comes
to a confrontation, this
approach works like a
charm.
You get a bunch
of tense students in
your office on some issue,
you finger the leaders,
and whamo! They're on
him like hawks on a rob
in. That's what I mean
by "eats" , though I
guess "tear" would be
more accurate. Works
sort of like Pavlov's
dogs, if you know what
I mean."
He grinned engaging
ly and lit his pipe.
"To tell you the truth,
I think most of them are
basically chicken. Whac
we're really trying to
do is help them learn to
"cop out". Pleasure at
the mastery of this
phrase flashed in his
eyes. "...Which is so
important later in life.
I believe there exists
a strong bond of sym
pathy for our efforts
underneath it all. But
don't let them know, or
my ass is grass."

April 30th-May 6th
Woods-Gerry Gallery
•welding
•casting
•fabrication
•forging
Opening -Tuesday May 1st
8PM - Formal Gala Affair

We had time for one
more question. "Dean
Bummerman," we asked,
"what is the philoso
phy behind your wellknown work in promot
ing student apathy?"
The brows knit for
a second and then the
knowing smile slipped
back. "Basically, don't
scare off the bucks.
The dull school is the
rich one, don't forget.
Basically, we believe
our apathetic students
are our best ones,
though God knows..."
He winked,"the spaced
out one isn't much differ
ent. He performs okay
as a student and he
brings home the bacon as
an alumnus.
"The honest student has
got to look around and
see that we're promising
the moon for 3000 bucks,
but delivering Topeka.
He's going to get pissed
off. A little knowledge,
you know..."
We basked one last time
in his knowing grin.
"Isn't always what the
doctor ordered."

Painting Dep't. Students
and Faculty
This letter concerns
the organization of a
materials co-op. A way
of getting better quali
ty supplies at a lower
cost. The following is
a tentative plan:
A: one trip per month to
Boston
B: order forms distrib
uted
B: order forms distrib
uted approx. one week
prior to each trip-to be filled out and
handed in together w/
the appropriate $$$
to a specified place.
Price lists will be
posted--all studios,
mail room, etc.
C: supplies limited to
canvas (duck and linen)
paint (oil and acrylic)
brushes, gesso, medi
ums
D: he/she who provides
transportation will
be compensated $$$
E: place for distribu
tion of supplies to
be set.
Attention!!
We need people to provide
transportation. We need
info concerning Boston
stores, (Utrecht etc.).
We need suggestions. We
could do one trip this
year for summer suppi ies.
Please respondPeter Tigler
Janet

box

Stafford

box

Calendar
Friday, April 27
6-8 PM
8-9 PM
Saturday, April 28
all day
9 AM
return 1PM

CB 424
Mem Hal 1

TKD
Tap Dancing performance
and Dance:Motels-Glass Dept

Parents Day
Mem H all
Bus,No. Main Lot

Sunday, April 29
I ":30 AM
7:30-11 PM

St. Stephen's Church
Refectory

7 PM

Upper Refectory

Monday. April 30
7-9 PM

Mem H all

7-9 PM
9-11 PM
9-11 PM
7:30-9:30 PM

CB
CB
CB
CB

Tuesday, May 1
2-4:30 PM

CB 412

7-9 PM
8:30-9:30 PM

CB 432
RI Tennis Club

Wednesday, May 2
9:30-10:30
10:30-11

CB 412
Mem H all

8-9 PM

Prov Boys Club

Thursday, May 3
10AM-7:30PM

1126
1294

7:30 P M

Mrs. Taylor
BAR ZAP (first 30 signees
in SAO get free lunch and
beer)
Episcopal Service
Dinner RI State Fed. of
Junior Women's Clubs
Catholic Mass
Photo Ed. and Film Society
present "Four Films from
American Film Institute"
Tap Dancing-Brian Jones
Band Practice-C. Hartley
Cheerleaders etc.
Tom C arlton- Lib Arts

410
410
425
437

Terraces,Day Break
Ben ifit Street
( i f i t rains-move to
Mem H a l l )
Mem H a ll

Russell Johnson-Lecture on
China
Sailing Club
RISD Tennis
Mr Baker
Foreign Fi]m Classics
"Heroshima Mon Amour"
RISD Swimming
C0LAB 4

Spring Sale

FilM Society"Forbidden
PIanet"and"Invisible Ray"

Friday, May 4
C0LAB 4 MOVES TO TH E FARM (emergency shelter- Mem H all)
6-8 PM
Mem Hall
TKD
Saturday, May 5
C0LAB 4

Mem H all

Sunday, May 6
C0LAB Returns to RISD i n the

afternoon

Events

Films
Friday 27th
"A Day in the Death of
Joe Egg" 7:00 Faunce
"Women of the Night"
9:00 and 10:30 Faunce
"Shadow of a Doubt"
12:00 Faunce House
Saturday 28th
"Women of the Night"
7:00 and 10"30 Faunce
"Shadow of a Doubt"
12:00 Faunce House
Sunday 29th
"Macbeth" 7:00 and 9:45
Faunce House
Monday 30th
The Strong Man" (1926)
7:30 Cinematheque
Tuesday 1st
"Earth
(T930) 7:30
Cinematheque
Thursday 3rd
"Forbidden Planet" and
"Invisible Ray" 7:30
Mem. Hall
Friday 4th
"Grapes of Wrath"
7:00 Carmichael

emergency shelter

May 1 through May 6 the
Woods-Gerry Gallery will
feature the Second Annual
Foundry Show. The show
will consist of cast
metal, welded, fabricated
and forged sculpture done
by students who have
worked in the foundry
this year.
For the period of May 1
through May 13 there will
be an exhibit of drawings
by Hazel Belvo.

"Give a Painting for
Mother's Day" is the
theme of the Second All
Rhode Island Art Show,
sponsered by the East
Greenwich'

The annual observation
of Parents' Day will be
held on April 28th.
Parents of freshmen and
juniors will have the
opportunity to confer
with the following admin
istrators in their of
fices between 10:30 and
11:30 A.M.:
n
Talbot Rantoul, President;
Donald M. Lay Jr., Dean
of the College; George
U. Warren, Director of
Admissions; Miss Carolyn
L. Hawes, Director of
Career Planning and
Placement; Spottiswoode
W. Randolph Jr., Dean
of Students; Mrs. Ann
Souza, Dean of Minor
ity Students; Caroline
Davies, Associate Dean
of Students; and
Charles Dunn Jr., Direc
tor of Research and Fi
nancial Aid.

Viky Wulff, Ken Speiser,
Richard Merkin, Hutch,
and Seaver Leslie are
having a show at the
Tonoff Gallery, 45 Peck
St., from April 29- May
20 th.
Mae B iagi is showing
monoprints, and A. Edward
Broomhead and Joseph F.
Pace are showing mixed
media at the Providence
Art Club from April 29th
to May 11th.
Every Sunday
at 7:00 in the upper
refectory Mass is held
with a social hour
afterwards.

Classifieds
Attention
All ads are printed in
this weekly paper, free
of charge if they are
thirty words or less, and
submitted to the paper at
Box F-7. Stick in a 2" x
2" black line illustration
if you wi§h. Please in
clude name and how to con
tact you.
Wanted- Student capable
of pen sketches from
photos for slides on
history; visual and
verbal research appe
tite necessary. Sev
eral weeks solid work,
stretchable as parttime. After May 14.
See or leave tel. no.
Mr. Lincoln, 205 ASB.,
Ext. 255
Wanted- Help fiberglassing big boat, after
commencement. Exper
ience with resins is
necessary. June-July
schedule. Location:
Mystic, Conn. 1 hr
from Prov. See, or
leave tel. no. with
Mr. Lincoln, 205 ASB.,
Ext. 255

Summer Job- Mademoiselle
There is a possibility
of a salaried, full time,
summer job with Madem
oiselle Magazine in Ten
nessee. If interested
call to inquire (toll
free) (800) 251-9732,
immediately!
Needed
volunteers for a Youth
Carnival (l)people who
have worked with child
ren (2) want to work
with the Parade (3) set
ting up booths (art,
either your own or child
ren's) at the Cranston
St. Armory. There is a
meeting for those inter
ested on April 25, 364
Prairie St. (corner of
Prairie and Potter) For
further information,
contact Mrs. Phyllis
Robinson or Miss Jackie
Martish 941-2400.

Yard Sale
Sunday April 29th, all
day. 59 Halsey St. at
the corner of Congdon
(back yard)

Apartment to Sublet
From June 1 to Aug. 31
with option to lease in
Sept. 1st floor, 2 bed
rooms, parking, good
location on Hope St.
751-5782 after 6:00 pm.

For Sale- B & W tele
vision. 6 mo. old,
perfect cond. $100.
(orig. $165) 75 lbs.
100 lbs. brass for
casting $120.
Smith Corona Office
typewriter, A-l cond.
$35.
Call 331-6617
Wanted- Guides for
incoming freshmen,
Sept. 7-8th. Sign up
in SAO or Mrs. Kendall
(Homer Desk).
Need Extra Cash?
The Alumni Office needs
some signs made for the
Alumni Clambake on May
27. Please see Carol
Nugent in the Alumni
Office for details.
For Rent3 room apartment start
ing June 15. $140 in
cludes utilities. Box
708 early morning.

Jobs
Applications are still
being accepted for coun
selor positions for Sum
mer Session 1973. Appli
cants must be willing to
comply with dormitory reg
ulations. Please see
Bruce Helander, Director
of Summer Sessions, WoodsGerry. Deadline for ap
plications: May 1 st. (All
applications for assistant
positions are closed.)
Still For Sale
Believe it or don't: ra-t
dio control for model air
plane: will those inter
ested contact me again.
Arnie Box 503.
Partner Wanted
To work on engraving de
signs on metal or glass.
Other person has equip
ment, knowledge, and will
teach. Wants to work with
someone to start new bus
iness. No Investment.
944-1550.
For Sale

Apartment to Sublet
From June 7 t o Aug. 31

wi th option t o lease i n
Sept. 1st f l o o r , 2 bed
rooms,,

For Sale
Swan cygnet model 270 B
single sideband tran
sceiver. 3 months use.
3 element beam antenna
and extras. $300. Box 628

35 mm lens, Vivitar Auto
T-4
f/2.8. Like new,

Found

In Benson Hall, a camera
you idiot! Call to iden
tify 331-3605
The School Ring is now
available to the entire
RISD community. For
info, call ext. 306 and
ask for Sandi.
For Sale
1 bed in very good con
dition. call 274-2836,*
Luis. Cheap!

Job
Summer tour assistant
jobs are offered to stu
dents to help give tours
of the Hawaiian Islands
and the Grand Canyon.
The pay is $185.00 per
tour (average 8 days)
plus food, lodging, and
jet and travel fare.
Write and supply a stamp
ed, self^addressed envel
ope to Summer Jobs, Odys
sey Enterprises, Box 1041
Castroville, California
95012
For Sale
Concord compact stereo,
1 1/2 years old. Excel
lent condition, a steal
at $100. 397-3011 before
6:00, 274-8250 after 6:00.

optically excellent.

$30. or trade for what
have you? Can fit any
SLR camera. Dan-box 828

Summer Sublet
From May 30-July 30 or
longer. 3 bedrooms (you
would be subletting mine),
yard, a lot of light,
nicely, furnished, work
room; 15 min. walk thru
the beautiful east side
to RISD. Call 421-8753
for Diana. $60 plus small
utilities.

Information Wanted
If anyone has attended,
or knows anything about
the Kardas Painting Work
shop, Samos, Greece,
please contact me at
277-9390 or Box 443,
Tracy.
Jobs
Avon Cinema, 260 Thayer
Street needs usherettes
immediately. Must be wil
ling to work all summer.
Contact Mr. Pat Carter at
the theatre or Frank Stasiowski in C.A.C. for in
formation.

For Sale
Two 15" speaker cabinets
with built-in mid-range.
Black vinyl with black
grille cloth. Asking $75.
for the pair. Contact
Leon, Box 1271, or call

621-6021.

c7Vfr~s. Wcaly's kitchen
SPRING DRUNK
After a long period of
silence in this column
and noise elsewhere I
have returned in my dis
guise as Mrs. Dealy.
Here is my most potent
alcoholic punch which is
needed at this juncture,
more than food.
Drink up with a toast
to the beneficience of
fate- new times will
come.
Anarchist Punch a la
Nietzche (for spring)
couple bottles of very
cheap vodka (Old Mr.
Boston preferred)
many cans frozen lemon
ade
cheap white wine (Gallo
or Cribari)
ginger ale
" tea
mix it all together,
decorate with mint,
cherries or assorted
fruit and drink to ART
and m ostly Artists and
forget the slow drabness
of rationality and you
will be okay.
To tell you the truth
I feel victory in my bones
so I will go on to other
things by nature not politi c
al.
A slow sweep of the
beret to Dale Chihuly
for being one of the
first faculty to sign a
student petition with
out asking for explana
tions regarding maturity
I nt e g r i t y e t c . H e i s
not only one of America's
finest glass blowers but
that is all he blows.
A cascade of Gardenias
to Diane 01sen for her
outstanding ability to
be there whenever it
matters. She is home
sick and we m iss her.
There was the most fan
tastic show at Gerry Man
sion: three senior paint

TH C ASE , No. 3A,

hocrt

ers roses, live music,
dancing, and the dignity
that comes from commit
ment. Edmond Caldwell's
most exceptional piece,
(untitled #2) was a
mastery of the whole
world of paint he ex
plores piece by piece.
Bob Contois hitting again
and again on the same
world of underwater
magic broke through to an
open world of fact.
Linda Pritcher had a
lovely glowing painting
with a ruby red vortexIn short it was exciting,
controversial and orig
inal .
The ITT golden shredder
atoard goes to Presdient
Rantoul and Merlin Szosz,
not conspirators, but
rather men who stand
bravely alone head thrown
back in the polluted
skies of Providence,
bravely thwarting those
little ding-a-lings:
the students.
God b less men of
steel- without' them
we couldn't see past our
noses could we now?
Oh, yes, and to the
maority of the faculty
a bevy of mirrors so
that they could shake
hands with themselves
in congratulations for
getting other people to
do their work, for them.

T-squares with stig
mata f o r the poor remain
ing Graphics teachers for
having t o switch t h e i r

views on everything every
six months. At least
they are modern.
Roses and carnations
to Dean Davies for coming
to every meeting and a
resounding Huzzahi to
Dean Randolph for things
yet to come.
Hello to Harry Beckwith and much praise for
your fine demeanor these
past months. Don't let
anyone tell you you are
a dea# horse unless you
get tii- from the horse's
mouth.
Mr. Ho gets the Amer
ican fighters award for
the fact that it seems
to run in the blood.
We love it!
A BAZ Z-MA-FAZZ on all
puritans, nihilists, and
simpletons.
Jimmy's pizza on Brook
Street makes good meat
ball grinders.
And don't let me for
get to say hello to the
fine fine superfine
painters and teachers;
R.G. Hamilton (Ham) and
Roland Belhumeur (Biq
Rollo). Their positive
"je ne sais quois" have
been making friends and
influencing people.
Goodbye to next week,
All my love,
Mrs. Dealy

photo by Robert Thornton
sign by Bob Reed of Nepco Neon
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